

Paris Hilton Speaks Out About "Behavior Modification" Abuse of Teens

CCHR & FightForKids applaud voices for those abused in "troubled teen" behavioral industry. Paris Hilton has helped break silence to report behavioral abuse

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, October 6, 2020 /EINPresswire.com/ -- Citizens Commission on Human Rights International (CCHR) applauds Paris Hilton's cathartic documentary, <u>This is</u> Paris, speaking out about being assaulted and traumatized in a Utah behavioral facility at age 16. Hilton spent 11 months there in 1999 where she said she was forced to take psychotropic pills, was placed in solitary confinement and beaten—all



CCHR & FightForKids applaud voices for those abused in "troubled teen" behavioral industry. Paris Hilton has helped to break the silence to report behavioral punishment and abuse, reinforcing demands for reform

of which had long-long term effects on her.[1] As she and others have found, including CCHR, the systemic abuse of children in these facilities requires reform, as violent abuses continue. Hilton encourages people to sign a <u>petition</u> launched by #BreakingCodeSilence to close the Utah behavioral facility because it "has a horrific legacy of abuse and mistreatment toward the youth

٢

I want these places shut down. I want them to be held accountable.... I want it to stop for good and I will do whatever I can to make it happen." they claim to be supporting."[2]

Michael Jackson's daughter, Paris, also posted on Instagram her support for the petition, saying she went to a behavior modification "boarding school" for two years. She called it "child abuse."[3]

In April 2020, behavioral control using a restraint at a Michigan residential youth psychiatric facility led to the death of 16-year-old Cornelius Frederick. The Kalamazoo

Paris Hilton

County Medical Examiner's office determined Frederick's cause of death was a homicide and

three staff were charged with involuntary manslaughter and second-degree child abuse.[4]

CCHR's <u>FightForKids</u> website details a sample of how psychiatric restraints kill. Abuses documented include allegations of wrongful death; restraint injuries, including a nasal fracture, a cut lip requiring stitches and broken arms; body slamming teens against a wall; multiple sexual assaults; teen suicides that could have been prevented with proper staff monitoring; and deaths.

Silencing teens is an ongoing issue, CCHR says. On September 30, CBS reported that a 17-yearold was held in a psychiatric lockup in a for-profit behavioral facility for 67 days longer than was medically required. Illinois Department of Children and Family Services refuses to allow the teen to speak out about this.[5] The Chicago psychiatric facility has previously been exposed for about 100 violent incidents documented between December 2010 and mid-June 2011, including physical attacks, uncontrolled threatening behavior and sexual assaults. The DCFS stopped placing children there at the time.[6]

For decades, CCHR has exposed and called for tougher oversight of and accountability in the behavioral health-psychiatric industry, especially when dealing with troubled children and adolescents. Since 2015 alone, CCHR has filed nearly 38,000 complaints with state and federal legislators about horrific abuses documented in for-profit behavioral hospital chains in the U.S. and UK.

As the #BreakingCodeSilence petition says, this is much bigger than Paris Hilton's experience because "hundreds of teen treatment programs that operate under the guise of therapeutic boarding schools, behavior modification centers, wilderness programs and more operate today in the United States with no real oversight to protect the children's human rights and safety."[7]

"I want these places shut down," said Hilton. "I want them to be held accountable. And I want to be a voice for children and now adults everywhere who have had similar experiences. I want it to stop for good and I will do whatever I can to make it happen."[8]

She has many that would agree with her, including those who exposed five for-profit psychiatric facilities now closed amid government agency investigations:

•2012: Milton Girls' Juvenile Residential facility in Florida came under scrutiny, when its supervisor was charged and convicted of felony child abuse, involving a 15-year-old girl he brutally attacked. A mental health technician was also charged, convicted and jailed for 25 years for the sexual abuse of residents.[9]

•2014: Attorney Bruce Maxwell, who filed lawsuits over the abuse of emotionally disturbed and autistic deaf teens at Florida's National Dead Academy (NDA), said: "My hope is that the NDA is shut down...This kind of conduct should not be tolerated."[10] CCHR assisted NDA nurses to blow the whistle to state authorities and the FBI.

•In 2015, Illinois Rock River Academy & Residential Center for adolescent girls with emotional problems came under scrutiny for the "victimization of girls…including rape, aggravated battery and sodomy."[11]

•In 2017, a 13-year-old girl was allegedly raped at Timberlawn behavioral hospital in Texas.[12] The girl's father told the Dallas Morning News, "This can't happen to anyone else. The place needs to be shut down."[13]

•In 2017, Senator Charles Grassley exposed Shadow Mountain psychiatric hospital in Oklahoma where "children as young as five [were] separated from their parents and held in dangerous situations...."[14]

Often behavioral and psychiatric facilities initiate closure, avoiding Federal and/or State funds being cut to the entire business—in the case of the above examples, the company owns 300 behavioral facilities in the U.S. and UK.

CCHR's legislative complaints call for oversight and accountability to prevent further assault and abuse of troubled children. The entire system needs an overhaul—from diagnosis to treatment to outcomes, CCHR says.

Read full article here: <u>https://www.cchrint.org/2020/10/05/paris-hilton-speaks-out-about-behavior-modification-abuse-of-teens/</u>

CCHR is a mental health watchdog responsible for more than 180 laws that protect patients from damaging psychiatric practices. DONATE to support its work here: <u>https://www.cchrint.org/cchrint-donate/</u>

[1] "Paris Hilton calls for closure of Provo Canyon School amid abuse allegations," New York Post, 30 Sept. 2020, <u>https://nypost.com/2020/09/30/paris-hilton-calls-for-closure-of-provo-canyon-school/</u>

[2] <u>https://www.change.org/p/provo-canyon-school-shut-down-the-abusive-provo-canyon-school?utm_source=sha</u>

[3] "Paris Jackson speaks out in support of Paris Hilton, opens up about PTSD diagnosis: Jackson shared her story in solidarity with Hilton," Today.com, 4 Oct. 2020, <u>https://www.today.com/popculture/paris-jackson-supports-paris-hilton-opens-about-ptsd-diagnosis-t193239</u>

[4] <u>https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nation/2020/06/25/cornelius-fredericks-death-3-charged/3256015001/?fbclid=IwAR0BBtH9pDQHpXzD3c7LAku-AzTI4Q_9Ku_UR6ueITpGUStd4qRHadv7w6w</u>

[5] "Teen Spends 67 Days Longer Than Necessary In Psychiatric Ward, And Now DCFS Is Fighting His Request To Tell His Story," CBS Chicago, 30 Sept. 2020, <u>https://chicago.cbslocal.com/2020/09/30/teen-spends-67-days-longer-than-necessary-in-psychiatric-ward-and-now-dcfs-is-fighting-his-request-to-tell-his-story/</u>

[6] <u>https://www.upi.com/Top_News/US/2011/09/28/Dangerous-conditions-at-Hartgrove-psychiatric-Hospital/75161317238058/?ur3=1#ixzz1ZliJcVG2</u>

[7] <u>https://www.change.org/p/provo-canyon-school-shut-down-the-abusive-provo-canyon-school?utm_source=sha</u>

[8] "Paris Hilton Opens Up About the Secret Terrifying Abuse She Suffered as a Teen," People, 22 Aug. 2020, <u>https://people.com/tv/paris-hilton-opens-up-about-the-secret-terrifying-abuse-she-suffered-as-teen/</u>

[9] <u>https://www.srpressgazette.com/article/20121221/LIFESTYLE/312219937</u>; <u>https://www.jacksonvillecriminalattorneyblog.com/page/27/</u>; <u>https://www.pnj.com/story/crime/2014/03/08/former-miltona-health-tech-found-guilty-of-sex-abuse/6189365/</u>

[10] "Three lawsuits filed against National Deaf Academy," Daily Commercial, 18 Sept. 2014

[11] Lorraine Bailey, "Severe Abuse Alleged at Illinois Home for Girls," Courthouse News.com, 10 Sept. 2015, <u>https://www.courthousenews.com/severe-abuse-alleged-at-illinois-home-for-girls/</u>

[12] "Dallas police investigating sexual assault of 13-year-old girl at Timberlawn hospital," Dallas Morning News, 13 Oct. 2017, <u>https://www.dallasnews.com/news/crime/2017/10/12/13-year-old-girl-sexually-assaulted-timberlawn-psychiatric-hospital-dallas</u>

[13] Sue Ambrose, "Father of Girl, 13, Says She Was Raped at Timberlawn by Teen Male Patient," Dallas Morning News, 18 Oct. 2017,

https://www.dallasnews.com/news/crime/2017/10/13/father-girl-13-says-raped-timberlawnteenmale-patient

[14] <u>https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-continues-inquiry-psychiatric-hospital-amid-dearth-details-accreditor</u>; Rosalind Adams, "Videos Show The Dark Side Of Shadow Mountain Youth Psych Facility," 11 Apr. 2017,

https://www.buzzfeed.com/rosalindadams/shadow-mountain?utm_term=.ql21yJyoE#.svgdn0nKj

Amber Rauscher Citizens Commission on Human Rights +1 323-467-4242 email us here Visit us on social media: Facebook Twitter

This press release can be viewed online at: https://www.einpresswire.com/article/527762315

EIN Presswire's priority is source transparency. We do not allow opaque clients, and our editors try to be careful about weeding out false and misleading content. As a user, if you see something we have missed, please do bring it to our attention. Your help is welcome. EIN Presswire, Everyone's Internet News Presswire[™], tries to define some of the boundaries that are reasonable in today's world. Please see our Editorial Guidelines for more information. © 1995-2020 IPD Group, Inc. All Right Reserved.